
 

 

 
 

COMMUNITY AND LEGISLATIVE ENGAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
Monday, October 26, 2022 

6:00 p.m. – Mount Horeb High School Commons 
Facility Steering Committee 

 
This meeting served as an engagement session for the community to share their insights and shape 
the District’s long range facility planning needs.  
 
Members present: Carly Fisher, Kristen Karcz, Leah Lipska, Adam Mertz, Jeff Shields, Julia Thoe and 
Steve Salerno 
 
Regrets: John Malecki  
 
Volunteer Guests: Kara Albrecht (Bray Architects), Nate Andre, Jessica Arrigoni, Darek Faber, Troy 
Gagner, Annie Gillaume-Gantz, Curt Garrity, Miranda Hassler (Bray Architects), Molly Lawry, Cody 
Lundquist, Lance Maerz, Teresa Patterson, Dave Reed, Diana Rothamer, Ryan Sands (Bray Architects), 
Kayla St. Arnauld, Marc Schellpfeffer, Gus Schultz, Sarah Straka, and Doug Vierck. 
 
Regrets: Jeff Hanna, Randy Littel, Nic Owen, and Matt Wolfert (Bray Architects) 
 
There were approximately 14 additional members in the audience as the evening’s topic was of 
particular interest to attendees. 
 
Matt Wolfert (Bray Architects), Ryan Sands (Bray Architects), and Steve Salerno co-facilitated the 
evening’s discussions. 
 

Current Status and Precedents 
Activities Director Kolleen Nesheim provided a review of the current status related to our District’s 
needs.  

1. Gym space is limited, causing students to practice into the late evening. Competition space 
also continues to be wanting (with an eye toward minimizing wear and tear on 
equipment/materials due to repeated setup and breakdown).  

2. Field space continues to be at a premium, as well. Our feeder programs provide our young 
people with amazing foundational skills that only improve their skill as they grow older. For 
example, as private land traditionally used for football is repurposed the need for practice 
fields remains. 

3. Lastly, despite a few ripples in the water, our students, parents, and staff have made great 
strides in launching our independent swim team. We have worked out a lease agreement (only 
permitted season-by-season) that permits our students to use VASD’s resource. While 
generous, we continue to express concerns about students traveling early in the morning/late 
in the evening due to availability. We have been told the Village’s community pool will likely 
need significant rehauling in the near-run. 

4. Our track is beginning to need mid-life repair. The estimated time remaining on the track is 
five years, at best – with significant updates (cracks). Water drainage continues to be 
problematic in preserving the long term viability of the this area. 

 
Team members were asked to suspend the question of “Where?” this project would be situated. 
There may be a potential solution that is in the works. Rather, the question tonight is “What?” What 
do we need? What is reasonable? 



 

 

 
 
 
Precedents: Members from Bray Architects walked the community through several solutions they 
have previously lead. That slide deck may be found here.  
 
Upon reviewing these solutions, a potential budget was identified: 

 
Prioritization Exercise 
Recognizing there are limited resources, the tax impact has the potential to be significant, and there is 
an instructional component to the Committee’s previous four meetings, regular committee members 
began a process of prioritizing and positing questions for ongoing consideration.  
 
Here is a compilation of all the feedback received from the Committee: 
 

https://go.boarddocs.com/wi/mhasd/Board.nsf/files/CKJRFY6B3D3C/$file/22.10.26%20Pools%20%26%20Gymnasiums%20Bray%20Presentation.pdf


 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
At the end of the evening, each member of the team had a chance to vote for, in priority order, where 
our Board might want to focus our “ask” of the community. 
 

 
 
At the conclusion of the meeting, a recap of the committee’s work was provided (community survey 
results, tours, offering solutions to needs, etc.). This work will be presented to the BOE on 
Wednesday, November 2 at 6:00 p.m. at the District Office. Committee members were encouraged to 
attend if time allows. We would like to reconvene interested members of the committee if we are 
fortunate to enter into a design, bid, build process. 
 
All committee members were thanked for their work, especially with adding on this additional 
meeting. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:16 p.m. 

 
Respectfully submitted - 
Steve Salerno 


